Subject: Endeavour Hills Men's Shed

Location: BP.G.L.Executive Conference (520)
Start: Wed 8/28/2019 5:00 PM

End: Wed 8/28/2019 6:00 PM

Show Time As: Tentative

Recurrence: (none)

Meeting Status: Not yet responded

Organizer: Councillor Support Officer
Resources: BP.G.L.Executive Conference (520)

Hi Men please refer to the proposed meeting to be held at Bunjil Place 5.30 pm on
Wednesday 28th August. For consistency perhaps those who attended on 25 June could
attend this meeting also. That is not meant to preclude anyone else.

Regards

Trevor

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Councillor Support Officer <cso@casey.vic.gov.au>

Date: Wed, Aug 14, 2019 at 3:53 PM

Subject: Endeavour Hills Men's Shed

To: Callum Pattie <cpattie@casey.vic.gov.au>, Angie Peresso <aperesso@casey.vic.gov.au>,
Cr Amanda Stapledon <astapledon@casey.vic.gov.au>, Cr Milla Gilic
<mgilic@casey.vic.gov.au>, Cr Rosalie Crestani <rcrestani@casey.vic.gov.au>,
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endeavourhills.mensshed @gmail.com <endeavourhills.mensshed@gmail.com>

Cc: Councillor Support Officer <cso@casey.vic.gov.au>, Casey Mayor
<mayor@casey.vic.gov.au>

Meeting
Information:

Purpose:

Location:

(Map Link)

External
Attendees:

Officers:

Councillors:

Meeting

requested by:

Background
Information:

To discuss the works at Endeavour Hills Men's Shed

https://www.google.com.au/maps

Endeavour Hills Men's Shed

Callum Pattie

Angie Presso

Cr Amanda Stapledon
Cr Milla Gilic
Cr Rosalie Crestani

Endeavour Hills Men Shed - Trevor 0428 472 030

On 9 Aug 2019, at 5:25 pm, Endeavour Hills Men’s Shed
<endeavourhills.mensshed@gmail.com> wrote:

Hello Rosalie and Amanda

The EHMS Committee has requested that a meeting be held to ensure that

impetus is not lost to the EHMS project.

| refer to our meeting on 25 June. That meeting concluded with the agreement
that we were to have met in the first week of August to discuss a revised 'concept
plan' for the Shed and how this would fit 'budget wise'. That meeting has not

been held.

Matters which Council Officers were to have were to have taken into account for

that meeting includes the following:

e Soil test results (completed in July)
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e EPArequirements for the foundations and slab (early indications
were that gas emission levels were low and a membrane may not be
required)

e Qur list of possible cost reductions

e The example of Portland Shed (completed under $300,000)
e  Possibility of solar provision (roof strengthening)

e Eave height to allow for possible skillion extension

e Copy of revised layout plan.

When we asked where things are at, in respect of that meeting, we received the
following reply:

‘It will be difficult to revise the concept accurately until we know the full budget
allocation for the project. As we are anticipating (with our fingers crossed for you)
that some grant funds to be incorporated into the total budget.

Do you know the date that you are expected to hear the outcome of your Men’s
Shed State Government Grant application? Could you please send through the
timeframe.’

1. Inrelation to the first paragraph. This does not reflect the outcome of
our August meeting. There are a number of significant issues which we
believe could reduce the probable costs to well below budget.

1. Inrelation to the second paragraph. The concept plan and budget
revision entails considering the above dot points which could have a
significant bearing on the probable costs and, therefore, the
budget. There seems to be no reason to delay considerations until
October, when grant outcomes are due to be announced.

The Committee does do not understand why there is a need to delay considering
these issues. The Committee is also concerned that a delay will mean that the
stated deadline for selecting a tender before the end of this year will not be

met.

Can you please request a meeting so that the revised plan and budget can be
considered, as agreed, at our July meeting.

Regards

Trevor



